
IMPORTANT REMINDER 

Please can we remind you that only 1 parent/carer should 

be collecting/dropping off children to avoid large amounts 

of people on school grounds. 

Also remember children can arrive between 8:35am & 

8:55am.  Late arrivals this week have caused issues with too many people 

in the lobby area at a time.   

Reception, Year 1 & Year 2 collection is between 2:45pm & 3:00pm.  Years 

3 to 6 collection is at 3:00pm, please avoid arriving early and gathering 

outside classrooms. 

 

Wednesday is Christmas Dinner 

day, we will also be wearing 

Christmas Jumpers this day. 

 

NEXT WEEK IS THE LAST WEEK OF AFTERSCHOOL CLUBS.  
THE HANGOUT WILL BE OPEN AS USUAL IN THE FINAL 

WEEK OF TERM. 

 

CHRISTMAS CARDS - We will run this on a similar system to reading books, if you want to 

give Christmas cards please drop cards off on Tuesdays in the box outside the classroom 

door and they will then be given out on Fridays, drop off on a Friday and we will give 

these out on a Tuesday.  As usual we cannot give out lists of names due to GDPR. 
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ALLERGY AWARENESS 

Please be aware that we have people in school who suffer nut allergies.  Please can parents 

be conscious of this when providing packed lunches and snacks. 

We are short of spare clothes in KS1, if you are having a clear out over the break please think of us 

(particularly bottoms such as joggers) 

http://www.michael-syddall.n-yorks.sch.uk
http://www.facebook.com/michaelsyddallschool


 

 

Well done to Year 6 who had 

99.6% attendance this week.  

 

 

The whole school percentage was 

97.8% 

PE TIMETABLE 

Please remember children should attend school in their PE kits on these days.   

Next week is 

week 1 

 

 

  

 

 

 

SCHOOL MEALS 

The new menu for next term is also attached to todays newsletter email (and will also be on the website on 

the newsletters page). 

To qualify for free school meals you must fulfil one of the following criteria: 

 Universal Credit, provided you have an annual net earned income of no more than £7,400, as assessed 

by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods (£616.67 per month); 

 Income Support; 

 Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance; 

 Income-related Employment and Support Allowance; 

 Support under part six of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999; 

 The guarantee element of Pension Credit; 

 Child Tax Credit, provided you are also not entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual   
household gross income that does not exceed £16,190 (as assessed by HMRC); or 

 Working Tax Credit run-on, paid for four weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit. 

 
If you meet this criteria please ask for an application form (or complete online at www.northyorks.gov.uk/free-

school-meals) even if your child currently receives a free meal in Reception, Year 1 or Year 2. 

Hangout Contact Number: 07756 040396 ~ 7:30am - 8:45am & 3pm - 6pm, Monday - Friday during term time 

Reception Monday & Friday 

Year 1 Monday & Thursday 

Year 2 Wednesday & Friday 

Year 3 Tuesday & Wednesday 

Year 4S Tuesday & Thursday (week 1), Wednesday & Thursday (week 2) 

Year 4C Wednesday & Friday (week 1), Tuesday & Friday (week 2) 

Year 5 Monday & Thursday 

Year 6 Tuesday & Thursday 
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